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From: Copyright Office <cop-ad@loc.gov>
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Subject: 1-3008147235 Hthesis
To: adriennegayethompson@gmail.com

Dear Ms. Thompson:

We are writing about this claim because the work was published before March 1, 1989 and the 
copy submitted for registration is not a copy as first published. Works first published between 
January 1, 1978 and March 1, 1989 must have been published with an adequate copyright notice. 
Because we do not have a copy of the work as it was first published, we do not have evidence that 
the work as first published contained an adequate copyright notice.  

Section 401 of the copyright law provides that whenever a work is published in the United States or
elsewhere by authority of the copyright owner, a notice of copyright must be placed on all publicly 
distributed copies.  If a notice appears on the copies, it must contain three elements:  1) the symbol
© (the letter C in a circle), or the word "copyright", or the abbreviation "Copr.";  2) the year of first 
publication of a work;  and 3) the name of the owner of copyright in the work.  The notice must be 
affixed to the copies in such manner and location as to give reasonable notice of the claim to 
copyright.

If this work was first published with a copyright notice, please forward a copy of the work as first 
published.  If this is not possible, you may submit one of the following options which are listed in 
the order of preference:   1) a photocopy of the work as first published,  2) a reprint of the work as 
first published along with a cover letter confirming the work is an exact duplicate and a photocopy 
of the title page and the page containing the copyright notice or 3) a later version with a request for
special relief, which must be accompanied by a photocopy of the title page and the page 
containing the copyright notice of the work as first published as well as confirmation of the location 
of the notice. 

Please print the attached Reply Sheet and attach it to the copy of your work before mailing it to the 
address on the Reply Sheet. 

Reply to this message to confirm the date on which you mailed the copy to us. 

If the work was published without a notice, registration is not possible.  In this case, please let us 
know and we will close the file without further action.

Please note that if we do not receive a response to this message within 45 days, we will close this 
case without processing your registration or notifying you further, and forward your deposit 
copy(ies) under the provisions of the current copyright law.  The fee is not refundable.  If you re-
apply for registration after the case is closed, you must send a new application, copy and fee.  The 
effective date of registration will be based on the new submission.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Heather Martley
Copyright Examiner
Literary Division
United States Copyright Office
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